


Another important perspective here is sustainability. We live in an age of renewed 
interest in eating the whole animal, both for ethical reasons and to reduce food waste. Raising 
livestock contributes significantly to environmental problems facing our country. It is incumbent 
on us to reduce waste from livestock, which demands that we use every part of the animal as 
much as possible, and so long as it does not pose a health risk (which lungs do not).  

I recognize that there does not appear to be widespread enthusiasm among the American 
public in overturning this rule. In fact, the large majority of Americans probably know nothing 
about this rule and have never thought about why lungs do not often appear in butcher shops. 
The lack of mass public mobilization clamoring for the USDA to overturn this rule should not be 
a legitimate reason to keep it in the federal register through regulatory inertia. Food policy 
should be evidence-based and scientific, and this rule is neither. Food policy should aim to 
maintain or improve the health of the population, and this rule does not contribute to that 
mission.  

I appreciate your time on this unusual request, and I look forward to your response. 
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